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ORDER VACATING APPROVAL 
 
Entered: March 23, 2010 

 
BY THE COMMISSION: 
 

On February 3, 2010, an application was filed by DeltaCom, 
Inc. (“DeltaCom”), and Business Telecom, Inc. (“BTI”) 
(collectively, “Applicants”) of Huntsville, Alabama, seeking 
approval of guarantee of indebtedness.  Notice of the 
application was published in The Daily Record, Omaha, Nebraska, 
on February 8, 2010.  No protests were filed. On March 16, 2010, 
the Commission granted approval of the application.  

 
On March 18, 2010, the Commission received an amended 

application of DeltaCom, Inc. and Business Telecom, Inc. for 
approval of a guarantee of indebtedness.  The amended 
application broadens the scope of the February 3, 2010 
application.  Applicants originally proposed to act as 
guarantors of the indebtedness of the parent company, ITCD.  The 
transaction will include the issuance of notes to investors in a 
private placement offering, up to a maximum of $350 million, to 
be secured by a guarantee of Applicants’ assets.  In its amended 
application, Applicants seek authority to enter into various 
debt financing arrangements up to an amount totaling $500 
million.  

 
Because the amended application enlarges the scope of the 

application, the Commission will publish such notice in The 
Daily Record to give any interested person time to protest or 
intervene.  The Commission hereby vacates its March 16, 2010, 
Order granting approval of the original application. The 
Commission will consider the amended application after the time 
for intervention and protest has passed. 
 
 

O R D E R 
 

 
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service Com-

mission that its March 16, 2010, Order in the above-captioned 
matter be, and it is hereby, vacated. 
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MADE AND ENTERED at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 23rd day of 

March, 2010. 
 

NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
    

COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 
 

Chairman 
 

ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
Executive Director 
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